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By Judy Ackinclose 
Wow what a June we have had, what will July bring? Rain, wind and cooler temperatures certainly are not okay with us but the salmon sure love it. Slow snow melt means cooler streams and lots of water with plenty of food, a perfect combination for the salmon!
We were planning our usual barbecue/work party at Wilfred for the middle of June but had to cancel because of poor weather, hopefully we’ll get a good day soon to tackle these jobs. Island Timberlands donated gravel for a road building project that we had at Wilfred creek side channel and with an excavator on hand for a day or so it has made the drive to the hatchery so much better. 

I’m sure you have read or heard about all the major cuts that have come to the Department of Fisheries and Oceans (DFO) in the last year. Just like the province, jobs are becoming scarce, with people retiring and positions not being filled. Because of all the downsizing of DFO staff we are asking all of you, local residents, to help us keep an eye on our local salmon streams and habitat. Thanks go out to the people that took their dogs for a walk up Wilfred Creek and alerted us to various problems. Our stream sides are not campgrounds or garbage dumps — they are hatcheries and habitat that help enhance and preserve the salmon and trout not to mention all the other indigenous fish and amphibian species. Please help us carry out this very important task. Should you see any unusual activity on the or in the streams that cause you concern, call any or all of the numbers below.
Our FBSES hatchery: 250-335-1575

Judy Ackinclose: 250-335-0010

Fisheries Violations related to salmon: 1-800-465-4336

Ministry of Environment:   RAPP-Report all Poachers or Polluters: 1-877-952-7277

Environment Canada: 1-800-6686767 or 1-800-663-3456

If in any doubt call them all doesn’t hurt!!!!
If you would like to help or just out for a coffee and meet our volunteers, our hatchery hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road…. And don’t forget to visit our website www.fbses.ca.
